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MISSION TO SEAFARERS

The year to July 2014 has been full of incident and substantial progress.    We record with sadness the retirement of Rev’d Marie Gilpin from chaplaincy at the Port of Tauranga.  Thank you Marie for your company and your contribution.  At the other end of the Diocese, Hawkes Bay now has an Oversight Committee duly constituted and led by Revd Steve Hayes of Taradale.  It will direct its attention to shipboard ministry at the port of Napier.

August 2013 turned out to be a pivotal month, and not in a good way.  Your port chaplain at Napier, Richard Spence, having become fully trained and somewhat experienced in the practice of ship visiting, suffered a serious illness and has been as yet unable to return to that work.  Since he was alone in doing it, there have been no pastoral visits to ships at the Port of Napier since August 25, 2013.  Richard’s recovery being still some months away, we see this as an important lack in our maritime ministry.

Some of our people did however step into the breach, and with good effect.  Rev’d Dr Howard Pilgrim conducted a shipboard celebration on Easter Day on board the cruise line The World – not for the tourists, but for the crew, at their request, relayed via the shipping agent and our port chaplain.  Rev’d Noel Hendery has become the Patron to the Hawkes Bay Seafarers’ Welfare Society.  And the parish of Taradale led by its Vicar, the aforementioned Rev’d Steve Hayes, undertook its own hospitality project.  With Easter looming and with the thought of seafarers far from home, parishioners committed to showing some homely goodwill to any crews who might be in Napier on the greatest Christian festival.  Hoping that they could cover as many ships as would be in port at that time, they assembled "ditty bags" containing such comforts as hand knitted woolly hats, toiletries and so forth.

There turned out to be just one such vessel, the Kota Locenga and so their supply was easily sufficient.  On Holy Saturday Steve became an honorary chaplain for the exercise and clambered up the gangway with a large backpack of ditty bags which were greatly appreciated by the recipients.

Added to these particular events, we recognise the ministry undertaken by Anglican laypeople who, as volunteers in the Hawkes Bay Seafarers’ Welfare Association, provide a home from home for visiting seafarers, 365 days a year.  As the Mission to Seafarers’ motto has it, we are indeed caring for seafarers around the world.
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